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   OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 
   Telephone:  (716) 286-4310 
  
  August 16, 2022  
 
The City Council 
Niagara Falls, New York 
 

Re: Agreement with Niagara Falls City School District 
(Officers of the Day) 

Council Members: 

 

Creating and maintaining a safe and orderly environment in our City schools is of 

paramount importance to students, staff, parents and the community. To this end it is 

the recommendation of this Administration that the City enter into an agreement with 

the Niagara Falls City School District. The District has requested the provision of 

uniform police officers to serve as “Officers of the Day” at the eight (8) elementary 

schools on days when students are in session, for a period not to exceed four (4) hours 

daily. The Officers of the Day will increase the safety of students and staff, promote and 

support organizational efficiency. They will work with the School Administration to 

address safety and traffic concern at the school locations and provide positive role 

models to students.  

The term of this Agreement would coincide with the school year, beginning 

September 1, 2022 and terminating June 30, 2023. The fee for these services shall be 

paid at the overtime pay rate of each officer, in an amount not to exceed $300,000.00, 

which shall be payable within thirty (30) days of receipt the City’s invoice for services 

rendered, through June 30, 2023. 

 Will the Council so approve and authorize the Mayor to execute an agreement 

satisfactory to the Corporation Counsel in both form and content? 

  

    Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
    ROBERT M. RESTAINO 
    Mayor 


